
 

 

CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEE COUNCIL 
THURSDAY, MARCH 25, 1999 

 
 
 
Present:  Tommie Ausbrooks  Jeanette Nelson 

Janice Easterday   Mart Self 
Alan Greer    Rhonda Stephenson 
Sharon Hemphill   Kim Thompson 
Carol Moore   Ed Wynn 

 
Absent: Bobbie Glasscock 
 
The meeting was called to order by chairman, Janice Easterday. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Minutes of the February 25, 1999 meeting were approved. 
 
CRITICAL PRIORITIES 1999-2001 
Dr. Kay Henard met with the Council to present the Critical Priorities for 1999-2001.  
She stated that AC had set Critical Priorities that match the biennium.  Critical priorities 
are those issues pertinent to the mission of the College that needs special attention, 
comprehensive planning and action in order to avert potential threats to the institution.  
The Council concurred with the issues listed and felt the Committee had done a good 
job defining issues appropriate to the College.  These will be presented to the Board of 
Regents at their next meeting. 
 
PINNING CEREMONY 
The next Pinning Ceremony will be in June(TBA).  CEC reps are Tommie Ausbrooks 
and Sharon Hemphill.   
 
PHOTO UPDATE 
Ed Wynn reported that the ten year photos are in the process of being framed and will 
be hung the first week of April.  Funding for this project comes from Auxiliary 
Enterprises. 
 
NOMINATIONS FOR CEC 
Nominations for CEC go out to all Classified Employees the first of April, to be returned 
to Janice by April 16, 1999.  New officers will be elected at the May meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

NEW/UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
�� The APolicy Manual@ is ready to go before the Board of Regents for their 

approval. 
 
�� Nominations for Classified Employee of the Year have been distributed to all 

employees with a due date of April 9, 1999. 
 
�� Open House/Anniversary Celebration is scheduled for Saturday, May 1, 1999 

with Dedication Ceremonies at 1:30 p.m. on the Washington Street Campus, 
followed by Open House on all campuses from 2-5 p.m.  The theme is APassport 
to The Future.@  More information will be in the Amarillo Globe News on Sunday, 
April 25, 1999.  All employee groups are encouraged to participate. 

 
�� Everyone is encouraged to attend the ADollars and Cents@ Professional 

Development Workshop. 
 
�� Jeanette Nelson will be the CEC rep to attend the Board meeting on April 27. 
 
DR. JOYNER JOINS THE COUNCIL 
Dr. Joyner joined the Council and addressed the questions received.   
 
NEXT MEETING: Thursday, April 29, 1999 

3-5 p.m. 
Palo Duro Room 

 
Meeting was adjourned. 
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